

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

September 5, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Thursday, September 5, 2024, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Cody Roush, and Commissioner Aaron Summers.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 9:00 am.  The minutes from the regular meeting of August 20, 2024, were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES

Highway Administrative Assistant Theresa Ray stated all equipment is running.  Taxpayer Walt Waggoner thanked the Highway Department for doing brush cutting up in Mitcheltree.  Taxpayer Helen Arvin stated she had come to the Commissioners four weeks ago to ask that potholes be filled on E 550 S and that has yet to be done.  Administrative Assistant Ray stated the work order is on the board.  President George stated the road is listed to be worked on and the Highway Department will get to the repair.

Commissioner Summers asked Administrative Assistant Ray if she knew when Mount Calvary Road is getting paved.  Administrative Assistant Ray stated they did the chip and seal back in July and they should be starting paving anytime.  Administrative Assistant Ray stated she is going to reach out to Milestone and the consultant.
RE: EMA UPDATE & BURN BAN

EMA Director Monty Wolf stated the department helped Shoals with another fire this week.  Director Wolf stated he and Deputy Director Andy Ringwald have contacted other County fire chiefs, and they believe it is time to issue a burn ban for the County.  Director Wolf stated there is a chance of rain tomorrow, but he does not believe it will be nearly enough to get rid of the dryness.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to implement the emergency proclamation for a burn ban effective September 5th at 9:00 am, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: VETERANS MARKER ORDINANCE

Attorney David Lett stated it was approved at the last Commissioners’ meeting to raise the veteran’s marker allowance from $100 to $150.  Attorney Lett stated raising the allowance must be done by ordinance.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve the ordinance to establish the Martin County veteran burial allowance ordinance 2024-25 retroactive to January 1, 2024, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: FEDERAL AID BRIDGE


President George stated Brickyard Bridge is being replaced using federal aid and the County will need funds as a match.  President George asked Attorney Lett if options could be explored on how to come up with the match.  Attorney Lett stated he is going to look into funding options.  President George stated the project started out with a $200,000 match years ago but is well above that now.  Attorney Lett asked when the funds were needed.  President George stated between November and the beginning of the year.  President George stated no matter what, the County would have to pay back the federal funds already paid if they were to back out of the project.  

RE: INTERIOR AUTOMATIC DOOR UPDATE


Auditor Michelle Norris stated she wanted to give an update regarding the interior automatic doors.  Auditor Norris stated she contacted K&K Automatic Doors to ask them to contact M&M Electric to get together to see what is needed to run the 120V service to the operators.  K&K stated they would contact M&M that day, but Auditor Norris has not yet received an update. 
RE: ROAD MAINTAINER


Mr. Waggoner stated he would like to see the County using maintainers on the roads.  Mr. Waggoner stated he was in Indiana Springs Lane in Lawrence County and their highway department was pulling a maintainer behind a dump truck.  Mr. Waggoner stated the benefit of a maintainer would be the stone nor the road base is not cut away, the road is shaped up.  President George stated the Highway Department has one nice maintainer and another which is an older model.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:16 am with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 17, 2024 @ 5:30 pm.
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